
Community Enhancement Program 

The Community                            
Enhancement Crew consists of four full-time  

Community Enhancement  
staff members.  

 
The Community                                  

Enhancement Crew    
proactively patrols and removes illegal 

dumps from the community.   
 

They also assist with  
community enhancement events,  

Public Works,  
household  hazardous waste and other 
functions throughout the town. The crew 

works Monday through Saturday. 

33,800 pounds of  
trash and debris 

 was collected in January 

On Saturday, January 15, 2022, between the hours of 8:00am 

and 2:00pm, Code Enforcement staff  hosted a Neighborhood 

Clean Up at  Lion’s Park. During that time, 199 citizens   

participated in the event bringing a total of  47 tons of trash 

and debris, 2 tons of recyclables, and 3 tons of green waste.  

8 front loader trash trucks were utilized from Burrtec to    

collect the trash and debris along with 2 bins for recyclables 

and 3 rear loaders for green waste.  

TOP 5 CODE 
VIOLATIONS IN  

2021 
 
 

• Illegal Dumping 
 

• Trash and Debris  
 

• Graffiti 
 

• Business Licenses 
 

• Inoperative Vehicles 
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P A G E  2  C O D E  E N F O R C E M E N T  

Proactive and Reactive Cases  

410 Total Code  
Enforcement Cases Were  

Opened in January 

Officers Responded to 196 
Reactive Cases  

Officers Conducted 159 
Property Maintenance 
Inspection follow up’s 

Grand Total of 410 Code  
Enforcement Cases Were 

Opened in January 

86 Tires dropped off at 
Household Hazardous  

Waste 

214 Proactive Cases Were 
Opened by Officers 

Property Maintenance  
Inspections 
 
 
159 Follow up’s conducted 
 
 
 
Fees Collected: $14,958.00 

Graffiti 
 
 
 
51 graffiti cases were opened 
 
8% of the graffiti cases 
opened in January were  
opened proactively by  
officers. 
 
 

P A G E  3  

Code Enforcement Spotlight  

 

On September 10, 2021, Code Enforcement responded to a complaint of several   
recreational trailers on a vacant lot in the area of Mesquite Road and Bear Valley 
Road. When Officers arrived they observed the trailers. The property owner was 
contacted and advised the people were trespassing. Citations were issued to the     

occupants of the trailers. In January, the trailers were removed from the vacant lot, 
leaving trash and debris behind. The remaining trash was removed by the           

Community Enhancement Crew.  

Did you know? 

AVMC 11.80.020 - Inoperative vehicles prohibited. 
 It is unlawful for the owner or person in custody or control of an abandoned, wrecked, 
dismantled, or inoperative vehicle, or parts thereof, to allow it to remain on private or public 
property.    


